Neighbourhood Plan Working Group Meeting 17 – Meeting Notes (Draft A)
	

	
	17

	Meeting Title:
	Neighbourhood Plan Working Group

	Date:
	6th October 2016

	Venue:
	Holwell Village Hall

	Attendees:
	Sally-Anne Holt (Chair Holwell Neighbourhood Plan Working Group)
Steve Atchison
Jo Edmondson
Colin Evans
Dave Hollex
Neil Peirson
Katrina Wall
Diana Gibbs (Holwell Parish Council)
	SAH
SA
JE
CE
DH
NP
KW
DG

	
	

	Agenda:

	1 Apologies 
2 Opening Remarks     
3 Notes of last (16th) Meeting – 1st September 2016             
4 Survey / Questionnaire, Implementation, Recording
5 AOB
6 Date of Next Meeting 
                                    



	
	
	Actions

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Lord Aldenham (LA), Rodney Antell (RA), Patrick Constable (PC), Phil Curtis (PhC), Bruce Duncan (BD), Robert Hole (RH), Roger Kellow (RK), Peter Macfarlane (PM), and Libby Wilton (LW) were unable to attend.
KW said that Bob Pearce (BP) would no longer be able to 
attending the Neighbourhood Plan WG meetings.
	

	2.
	Opening Remarks
	

	
	SAH explained that various meetings had been held; these included:
Spectrum Housing, which is a North Dorset organization, based in Christchurch.  It is a private company that is about to merge with Sovereign Homes.  They develop social and open market housing; the latter to help fund the former.  Their social housing is generally for shared ownership, because there is no grant funding for rental accommodation, but there is for shared ownership and help to buy.  They are not currently looking for locations.  
Pippa Gillard as a local business / employer. Discussions centred around local employment and where younsters are employed,  Their racing stables are not here in Holwell, but there is some recycling business/work.  Youngsters are employed at this, but they travel some distance from outside Holwell to work.  Therefore, if we are interested in generating more work in Holwell, employees may need to travel from elsewhere unless they want, and are able, to live in the village.  Thus, it was suggested that we widen our search to include people working outside Holwell.
Dominic Harvey from Middle Piccadilly.  He has been there since 1975, but has hadhis business is not dependent on local housing    only limited involvement with the rest of the village.
Boon Brown / Stonewater.  BD, SAH and Jo Witherden met Shaunean Travers, Clive Brown, Michelle Thomas (from Stonewater), and Hugh Watkins.  Michelle Thomas explained that Stonewater  generally is interested in developing Shared and Rent-to-Buy properties, in the form of flats and houses with a minimum of two bedrooms.  Clive Brown explained that the conditions of their contract obliged them to appeal against the refusal of planning permission, for their proposed development off Crouch Lane.  Mr Watkins stated that tThis location was initially discussed with Holwell Parish Council (NP and Keith Budgell) in 2011, when the intention was to build only 3 or 4 houses.  The call for sites was discussed with them and it was pointed out that they would need to respond to this if there was an intention to make use of land not already included in their planning proposal.
The Rector, Richard Kirlew.  The Rectory is on the site of the “The Fox” inn which dated from 1832, and burnt down in the 1960s.  His feedback was that Richard Kirlew said that many people in Holwell appeared to want no changes to be made to the village although a need for family housing and the ability ot cater for the older population were also issues   He raised the matter of parking at the nursery school.
Emma and Matt Goss-Custard (Honeybuns) have been approached, but no meeting has yet been scheduled. 
In addition, meetings have yet to take place with Hosies, the Nursery School, and Moormead Leisure.
CE said that a resident of Foxes Close had reiterated that the land proposed for the Crouch Lane development near the Nursery School actually belonged to the village, with the diocese of Salisbury as guardians, and not to the developers.  SAH said that this had been looked into and the land registry checked.  However, she thought that it could be worthwould refer this to the  checking with the Parish Council.
SAH said that there has been an offer of funding (£1,200) from Dorset Community Action (DCA), to support communications.
	

	3.
	Notes from 16th Meeting (1st September 2016)
	

	
	The notes from the previous meeting were accepted (see Appendix A), with a small correction to be made to the Date of the Next Meeting.  
	

	4.
	Survey / Questionnaire, Implementation, Recording
	

	
	Most questionnaires should have now been delivered.  The final version had a separate set of questions on the Village Hall, because reviewers thought that it created an imbalance if in the body of the questionnaire.  However, it was felt that the hall could not be left out as it is too important an element of the survey.
SAH would like us to add our initials and a number to all copies that we each collect, to provide a means of assessing coverage.  NP suggested putting a note through doors if people are not at home when visited, to let them know that the questionnaire had been called for, and to say when we’d try again.
SAH said that we are aiming to have collected and collated the information by 10th November; the intention is to be able to go through the results with Jo Witherden at meetings on this date and on 8th December.
It was agreed that there will be a lot of work to do, and it may be useful to involve more people in the WG in entering the data into a spreadsheet for analysis.  SAH has scheduled Village Open Meetings for 15th and 17th December, for providing feedback on the questionnaire results.
The feedback should also include information about the call for sites to be identified as possible locations for development.  Slips have been put in the White Hart Vale Community Magazine delivered to Holwell.  The original intention was to do this for all of the magazines, to cover people who own land in Holwell but don’t live in the village, but this did not happen because of a communications problem.  It was agreed that we would try to place additional copies in the Kings Stag garage and the shop in Bishops Caundle.
The process for notification about sites was discussed.  This will involve filling in a form, and everyone will need to do this if a site is to be included.  This would also include any plans for building houses on the Village Hall site.  DG and JE pointed out that the Village Hall committee will need evidence from the village to justify building on the site.  SAH said that the Village Hall meetings’ minutes are now to be available online; the minutes of their latest meeting are now available.
KW raised the question of agricultural sites.  SAH believed that, although there could be some uncertainty about what constituted such a site (e.g. do they include equestrian buildings like stables?), it would be better to include such permitted development than to exclude it.
SAH said that there is a good item on site assessment for Neighbourhood Plans on the Locality website.
	

	5.
	Any Other Business (AOB)
	

	
	[bookmark: _GoBack]SAH said that Jo Witherden has been very helpful and is impressed with our work so far.pleased with the way our work is progressing with the initial drafting of plan documents  
	

	6.
	Date of Next Meeting (DONM)
	

	
	The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday November 10th, 2016.  The December meeting is scheduled for Thursday 8th December.  These dates have been chosen so that Jo Witherden can attend.
There may also be an interim meeting, for going over the maps being generated giving details of land ownership and possible development sites.
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  Actions 


1. Apologies  


 Lord Aldenham (LA), Rodney Antell (RA), Bruce Duncan (BD), Robert 


Hole (RH), Peter Macfarlane (PM), Bob Pearce (BP), Katrina Wall (KW), 


Steve Atchison (SA), Colin Evans (CE), Diana Gibbs (DG) and Libby 


Wilton (LW) were unable to attend.  


 


2. Opening Remarks 
 


 Acknowledgements  


SAH opened the meeting by thanking Libby Wilton for the Newsletter which 


had been well received and to Colin Evans and his family for delivering the 


majority and Jo Edmondson for completing them. 


SAH also thanked those who had assisted at the Fete and reported that it had 


been a good opportunity to meet residents of Holwell who we hadn’t spoken 


to before.   There were discussions around young families being provided for 


by the village housing plans, affordable housing, the Crouch Lane 


development, and the flooding in fields adjacent to the Old Cottage at 


Packers Hill, all of which will be picked up by the Working Group in their 


upcoming work.  We also met some new residents. 


Landowner/Stakeholder/Employer Discussions  


Discussions have been held with Sherborne Castle Estates and Magna 


Housing.  There are meetings arranged for Spectrum Housing, Elm Tree 


Partnership and Middle Piccadilly Rural Retreat. 


A meeting date is pending for Stonewater/Boon Brown.  There are 


outstanding requests for discussions with Moormead Leisure, Honeybuns, A 
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1 Apologies  


2 Opening Remarks      
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 August 2016          


4 Review of draft Holwell Neighbourhood Plan Questionnaire             


5 Date of next meeting 


6 AOB           







Neighbourhood Plan Working Group Meeting 16 – Meeting Notes Issue 2 


  


 


2 


 


  Actions 


Hosie and requests pending for the Nursery School. 


External Support 


We have been offered further support from Dorset Community Action and 


also some funding to cover community activities, associated with the 


feedback sessions for the questionnaire and further support for Working 


Group members. 


Meetings with Dorset planning representatives and our Planning Consultant 


are due to take place next week. 


The proposal for an Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM) of the Parish 


Council has been progressed further at this stage 


3. Notes from 15th Meeting (17
th


 August 2016) 
 


 Notes for the 15
th


 meeting were discussed and accepted.  Actions 15-1 , 15-2 


and 14-4 were still to be completed, the last two pending a meeting with the 


planning team at Dorset Combined Councils. 


 


 


4. Review of Feedback on Draft Holwell Neighbourhood Plan 


Questionnaire 


 


 SAH reported that the Draft 7 version of the questionnaire had been sent to 


the following: 


 Dorset Combined Council – Terry Seller, Vicky Martin, Paul 


Darrien, Theresa Rabbets and Susan Ward-Rice 


 Jo Witherden – Dorset Planning Consultant 


 John Baker – Buckland Newton Neighbourhood Plan 


 Richard Hall – Loaders Neighbourhood Plan 


 All Working Group and PC members 


Responses received were summarised in the meeting for further discussion. 


 Jo Witherden – 3 main comments – length – try and simplify further.  


Consider using “household” v “individual”.  Check language to 


ensure clarity for respondents.  She made a number of other 


comments which need to be reviewed. 


 John Baker - 3 main comments – length of questionnaire.  Check if 


you need to be registered with the Information Commissioner for 


collecting the personal information at A and B.   Made comments on 


the marking system which need further discussion.  Also space for 


additional comments and Parish Plan v NP can be an issue. 


 Richard Hall – 2 main comments –“ Comments” are difficult to 


analyse; review these back to other.   Always have a nil/none of 


these/other option for people to choose.   He also confirmed that they 


used the WG members to hand deliver and collect surveys to a 


nominated group of houses which got them the good response rate.  
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  Actions 


Again there were a number of other comments which need to be 


reviewed. 


 Neil Pierson – queried the question on Ethnicity and proposed the 


Church should be added to the Amenities section at F34.  He also 


commented on the Sense of Place option at H69. 


 Vicary Aldenham – had done survey twice and reported it took him 


20 minutes without other family members.  Other comments included 


queries about ethnicity, social inclusion questions, topics that should 


be included in the questionnaire and those that could be omitted at 


this stage.   All these comments will need to be reviewed. 


General Discussion 


Attendees discussed how long they or family members had spent on the 


questionnaire and this was generally around 30 minutes.   There were 


discussions on whether this was about right, too long etc. and whether there 


were elements of the Questionnaire that could be removed.   SAH proposed 


some areas that could be taken out.   DH stated that he was happy with the 


questionnaire as it was and proposed we make no changes and get on with 


the process we had agreed.    PhC asked whether we should be asking 


children from 11 upwards to voice an opinion.   


PhC also asked why we were asking about renewable energy in this 


questionnaire as he felt this was part of work required later in the process.   


He also stated that renewables would be covered by building regulations or 


planning control for new builds so the questions may be irrelevant.  NP 


endorsed this view. 


PhC also raised his concerns about the questions being asked about the 


Village Hall and suggested that some would run counter to any possible 


information collection required for a Big Lottery grant to replace the hall.   


He also stated that he was unsure why these questions were relevant to a 


Neighbourhood Plan.   SAH responded that the Village Hall Management 


Committee had had the opportunity to review the questions and had made 


some amendments, so they had been involved.   SAH further stated that the 


issue of the Village Hall is included in the Neighbourhood Plan work 


currently underway as it has been made a housing, planning and 


development issue due to recent plans issued by the previous Village Hall 


Management Committee and because of that it does fall  into the remit of the 


Neighbourhood Plan.  


In summary, the issues to be addressed at this stage were actions around the 


length of the survey, the clarity of the language used, whether we were 


happy with the inclusion of questions that are more related to general Parish 


business or maybe could be covered in a different way, and over some of the 


personal questions. 


SAH proposed that the WG focussed on some of the comments offered by 


the consultants at this stage and asked if the meeting were happy to allow 


those completing the survey to complete as a household if they prefer and 
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  Actions 


there was general agreement.  SAH proposed that we review the language 


used so we can simplify the questions and prevent ambiguity and there was 


general agreement with this too. 


There was further discussion about a “nil” option and the Comments boxes.  


PC proposed that we remove the individual comments boxes and add one at 


the end of each section, asking respondents to reference the question for any 


comments.   The meeting generally agreed with this approach.   With 


reference to the “nil” options, SAH will review and respond to the meeting. 


SAH also reported that the Loders team had given her information about how 


to reference the responses for the analysis that she will pursue. 


RK also requested a statement at the end of the questionnaire thanking 


people for completing it.  The meeting generally agreed with this.  


5. Date of Next Meeting (DONM) 
 


 The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday 6
th


 October 2016, at 7:30pm in 


the Village Hall.  PC sent his apologies  


 


6. Any Other Business (AOB) 
 


 None  
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